
It’s hard to believe it’s that time of year to congratulate the 2012 graduates for a task that 
was well deserved. Good luck to you all and make sure you thank those who supported 
you over the years.

As you can see the newly formed Garden Club members have improved our Welcome 
to Edgewood signs and planted flowers in the planters at Dudley, Thomas More and 
Horsebranch. Many thanks for all your ideas and hard work getting and arranging the 
plants at those locations. If anyone is interested in helping the Garden Club, please contact 
Sandy Giesen at 344-9466. Thanks again for all your work.

The Edgewood Walking Club “Blazing Trails” have been meeting on Wednesdays at 
10:a.m. at Washington Shelter at Presidents Park. If anyone is interested in joining the 
group contact Elaine at 331-5910 to find out the next scheduled date. The date will also be 
displayed on our message sign. This is a great way to exercise and meet new residents.

Our Public Works department and the street progress is in full swing, this shall continue 
until late summer depending upon the weather. This means we should have all the streets 
for this year completed by the fall.

Bob Begnoche our Public Works Director has the final drawings and building permit to 
erect a small shelter at Tupman Lane and Dudley across the street from the BP station.  
This will accommodate two picnic tables; just enough room for the entire family to enjoy 
an ice cream cone, snack, or cold drink after their sporting event or just walking the 
friendly mile. Work should begin within the next few weeks depending upon the weather 
and our street repair schedule.

Within the last few weeks our Fire/EMS department received delivery of our new 
ambulance to replace the 12 year old squad. You may see it traveling the streets from time 
to time as each EMS member gets familiarized with the new truck.

We have had a great turn out at the Tuesday night concerts at Presidents Park. I use the 
phrase “we had a standing room crowd” and we do but the majority of residents bring their 
blankets and chairs to enjoy the concerts in comfort. We are happy and pleased to see so 
many of you attend. I hope to see you and be sure to stop and say hello.

July/August 2012

Mayor’s report
by Mayor John D. Link 
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4442 Dixie Hwy. 
Erlanger, KY 41048
(859)342-7674 or 342-7675 
Fax: 727-9740

2005 Taft Hwy. 
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(859)824-5221
Fax: 824-6222

LEE HARTKE 
Auto Body Inc.
Family Owned & Operated  

Since 1945

S.I. POOL CARE INC.

150 Barnwood Dr. 
Edgewood, KY 41017

sipci@sipoolcare.com 
Fax: 859-331-3953

www.sipoolcare.com 
859-331-4110



TUESDAY EVENING SUMMER 
CONCERT SERIES
The concert series is continuing at Presidents 
Park every Tuesday evening at 7:00 p.m.  
All concerts are free to the public. Snappy 
Tomato Pizza will be selling pizza for $1.00 
a slice each night and Tropical Sno will 
bring their tasty sno treats. The remaining 
performances are as follows:  July 10–
Zebra’s in Public, July 17–Six Pac, July 
24-Midnight Special, July 31-Cincinnati Brass 
Band, August 7-The Infinity Ball, August 14-
Red Idle and August 21-Elvis. Special thanks 
to this year’s sponsors: Hatfield Insurance, 
Rumpke, and Snappy Tomato. 

EDGEWOOD NIGHT AT  
PUTT-PUTT
Edgewood Night at the 
Erlanger Putt-Putt is Sunday, 
August 5 from 6:30-8:30 
p.m. Residents can play 
two games of putt-putt free 
of charge. You must bring 
a valid ID with proof of 
residency. Thank you and 
have fun.  

MAYOR’S GOLF OUTING 
Get your foursome 
together and come 
out and enjoy a great 
day of golf with Mayor 
Link at the 9th Annual 
Mayor’s Golf Outing.  
The outing is Friday, 
August 10, 11:00 a.m., 
at Twin Oaks Golf 
and Plantation Club.  
The scramble is $80 
per golfer and includes: 18 holes of golf, 
cart, lunch, draft beer, soda, water, snacks, 
a steak dinner, and door prizes.  You won’t 
want to miss out on a chance on winning 
and enjoying a beautiful day with friends.  
Additional sponsorship opportunities are still 
available.  Please contact Elaine Hoblik at 
eh@edgewoodky.gov to register or for further 
information.

FREE FAMILY CAMPOUT
The Family Campout at Presidents Park will be held on Saturday, August 11. The fun gets under 
way with a Pot Luck Dinner at 6:30 p.m.  The city will provide hot dogs, brats and metts. Each 
family should bring a side dish or salad to share. Please see the enclosed flyer. This award-
winning event is a lot of fun and is for Edgewood residents only so please R.S.V.P. early to  
eh@edgewoodky.gov.

MEN’S FLAG FOOTBALL LEAGUE
The Recreation Department is offering a Saturday morning Men’s Flag 
Football League. League play will begin on August 18 and will include 
a one-and-out tournament after the regular season.  Entry fee is $300. 
Registration deadline is August 6 or until the league fills. Entry forms 
are available at the city building. If you have any questions please email 
Elaine Hoblik at eh@edgewoodky.gov. 

SHAKESPEARE IN THE PARK
The Cincinnati Shakespeare Company will be performing “The Tempest” at the Madison Pavilion 
in Presidents Park on Sunday, August 26 at 6 p.m.. The event is scheduled one hour earlier this 
year than the past and is free to the public. Please see the enclosed flyer.  

WALKING CLUB
The Walking Club will continue to meet at the Washington Pavilion at 10 A.M. on Wednesday’s in 
Presidents Park during the summer. If you are interested in taking your first steps towards living 
a healthy life by finding a walking partner near you, meet us at the park!. You and your walking 
partner can set-up your own schedule, exchange email and start walking. Walking is a wonderful 
workout for everyone. 

ZUMBA CLASSES
Ditch the workout, join the party! The Zumba program fuses hypnotic Latin rhythms and easy-
to-follow dance moves to create a one-of-a-kind fitness program that will blow you away. The 
routines feature interval training sessions where fast and slow rhythms and resistance training 
are combined to tone and sculpt your body while burning fat. Add some Latin flavor and 
international zest into the mix and you’ve got a Zumba class!

The classes will be held on Tuesday evenings at 6 p.m. beginning September 4. The cost is $40 
for the eight week session.  All classes will be held at the senior center. You must pre-register for 
the class. Registration forms are available at the city building. 

YOGA/PILATES CLASSES 
Yoga/Pilates classes will be offered at the senior center on Monday evenings at 6 p.m. The 
classes begin on Monday, September 10 and runs through November 12. The cost is $50 for ten 
week class. You will need to bring an exercise mat or a towel.  Registration forms are available 
at the city building. 

TAI CHI
Classes begin on September 5 and end October 24. The cost of this eight week session is $40. 
They will be held in the Senior Center, from 7- 8 p.m.. Tai Chi is a type of Chinese martial arts 
practiced for defense training and for its health benefits. It is said to help reduce stress, anxiety 
and depression and it improves balance, flexibility and cardiovascular fitness. 

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 
JULY-DECEMBER
The Recreation Committee has set 
the events schedule for July through 
December.  Please save the enclosed flyer 
for easy reference. Additional activities may 
be added at later dates and some dates 
may be changed during the year. Detailed 
information about all activities will be in 
future newsletters, on the city sign, and 
in most newspapers. You may also check 
our website at www.edgewoodky.gov. If 
you have any suggestions, an interest in a 
specific program or can give of your time 
or expertise, your input is needed and 
welcome. Contact Elaine Hoblik:  
eh@edgewoodky.gov.

GARDEN CLUB NEWS
The Edgewood Garden Club has begun 
this year and already we have been very 
busy. The corner of Dudley and Turkeyfoot 
has been re-landscaped with perennials 
and annuals as well as having the City 
of Edgewood sign painted. We plan on 
having three seasons of color and will 
be adding bulbs for the spring. We have 
plantings and two beautiful, large pots at 
the entrance to Presidents’ Park. These 
will coordinate with our long range plans 
of having more pots along Dudley Road. 
There are also pots at the “Welcome to 
Edgewood” signs at Dudley, Thomas 
More Parkway and Horsebranch. We are 
planning some fun events in the off season 
and invite anyone to join. We would love 
to have new members! Please call the city 
building.  Hope that you enjoy our efforts!

LEISURE TIME
with

 
Laney...

by Recreation Director 
Elaine Hoblik

EDGEWOOD COMMUNITY BAND
The Edgewood Community Band is now practicing on Monday nights at 
7 p.m. at the Edgewood Senior Center. Anyone who has a musical talent 
of any level is welcome to join. Bring your instrument and a stand and join 
us for a couple hours of playing each week. This group is open to people 
outside of the Edgewood area also. And there is NO audition. So put the 
word to the streets and invite all of your friends. We have been reading 
concert band music, small German combo books and marches. 
To follow the bands activities and for more information go to the Edgewood 
Community Band, Facebook page and “like” the group, or call or email 
Chris Reineke (859-727-1669/ chrisscott1@msn.com). Also we will be glad 
to accept any unwanted instruments, music, stands or musical donations. I 
hope you can join us on Monday!

FALL FESTIVAL 
Once the Fabulously Fun Day is now the Fall Festival with a steamboat 
theme this year! The festival is on September 22 from 12-9 p.m. There 
will be games, food, and competitions. The Amazing Portable Circus will 
provide the entertainment in a fashionable steamboat theme. We will 
have competitions for all ages during the day at the festival.  Homemade 
steamboats built at home, a great summertime activity.  Here are some sites 
with ideas on how to build them: http://www.ehow.com/print/how_6352820_
make -model-steam-boats-kids.html, http://www.ehow.com/print/
how_5250355_make-paper-steamboat.html. There will also be a costume 
competition; categories for the competition will be children, boys and girls, 
and adults, women and men..  Each person will have to be dressed in mid-
1800’s attire. We will also have a sidewalk art competition to add color to the 
day And last but not least an apple pie contest for those who love to bake! 
More information will come at a later date.

Fireman Mike Says:
Summer is finally here and I’ve got some tips to keep it as safe as 
possible. Annually almost 8,600 Americans are injured by fireworks 
and almost 5,000 are injured by charcoal/wood-burning and propane 
grill fires. When GRILLING, keep barbecue grills far away from 
anything that can burn -- your home, cars, dry vegetation, etc. Stay 
with the grill when lighted, and keep children and pets well away from 

the area. The safest way to enjoy FIREWORKS is to attend an outdoor public 
display put on by professionals. Fireworks are designed to burn and explode, and 
are a leading cause of injuries in the United States. Every year, fireworks used by 
amateurs cause thousands of injuries serious enough to require emergency room 
treatment. Children between the ages of 10 and 14 are at greatest risk of injury 
from fireworks. In 2010, 73 percent of fireworks injuries occurred between June 18 
and July 18. Summertime should be a time for fun and making happy memories. 
Knowing a few fire safety tips will help everyone have a safe summer.

If you would rather 
receive the newsletter 

electronically please send 
your request to  

jk@edgewoodky.gov; 
include your name and 

address.

City of Edgewood’s 
 Amateur Gardener
Winners For 2012

3011 Winding Trails
3122 Lawrence Dr.

77 Dudley Rd.


